
C-1 Admissions and Registration Committee 
 

1. The C-1 committee met in September to establish a chair and a vice-chair for the year, 
having no new business or other agenda items, the committee was adjourned. 
Subsequent, to this meeting, the chair talked with Shelby Stanfield, Vice Provost and 
Registrar, to inquire if he had any issues that might concern this committee. His 
response was a negative. There was no more activity of the committee in the fall 
semester. 

2. The spring semester also saw no agenda items given to the committee. The chair felt 
that inactivity was not a healthy contribution to university governance and so reached 
out to the newly appointed Senior Vice Provost of Enrollment Management, Dr. 
Rachelle Hernandez. The committee met with Dr. Hernandez in April. Dr. Hernandez was 
very informative about the changes in the way that recruitment had been handled at UT 
in the past and how she wanted to change the climate that surrounds the 
recruitment/admissions process. She suggested that although there was nothing of 
pressing importance that concerned the committee at the moment, she would like to 
meet with the committee on a regular basis to keep faculty informed.  

3. It was recommended that the C-1 committee meet regularly with the Senior Vice 
Provost as a way of keeping communication lines open and not to conduct business on 
an “issue needs” basis as was our past history. 

 
                                                                                                                              Lee R. Chesney, Chair 


